Minutes for NJLA YA Services Section Meeting

February 25, 2011
Attending:  Saleena Davidson, Sophie Brookover, Laura Leonard, Sandi Cronce, Rose Schulman, Christina Roest, Jen Serveilo, Sue Grotyohann, Kathleen Gruver, Camille Thompson, Karen deWilde, Julie Tozer, Liz Burns, Jessica Trujillo, Betsy Young, Carolyn Aversano, Sharon Rawlins, Samantha Marker, Katie Nellen, Karen Klapperstuck, Katharine Bojanes, Fran Housten, Lynn Mazur, Darlene Steinhart, Nicole Politi, Ann-Marie Aymer, Danielle Larca, Erica Solomon, Rosemary D’Urso, Rebecca Klein, Darby DeCicco, Michelle Petrasek, Pat Vasilik, Kate VAsilik, Tyler Rousseau, Sandy Hall, Pham Condello, Jennifer Post
Welcome & Introductions

Updates from around the State:

· Children’s Services Section (CSS)

· The last meeting was held via conference call.  CSS is developing a survey to determine what the membership would like from the section.  Questions for the survey were compiled and it will be distributed soon.

· NJ State Library

· The Early Literature Symposium has been postponed/possibly cancelled due to a date/location conflict with one of the major event sponsors.

· The tentative date for the Children & Teen Author Conference is April 15, 2011 at the Woodbridge Public Library from 9:00-3:00.

· NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center

· Hosted a storyhour with Braille materials at the Franklin Township Library on February 26, 2011.

· Statewide Summer Reading

· Workshops to be held on March 4.  The Atco (Camden County) location is hosting one morning session.  The Parsippany location is hosting a morning and afternoon session, both are full.  REMINDER – bring your manuals to the workshop.  

· Upstart materials have shipped, if you have not received them please contact Upstart who will be able to track them via FedEx.  Sharon Rawlins does not have the tracking information.

· Evanced training sessions are coming up.  The state library would like to see usage of the Evanced software increase from 25% to 50%.  The trainings are one on one.  You must have an Evanced password, if you don’t please register with them before the training.  The schedule is as follows:     

· March 24 at Monroe in the morning

· March 28 at Woodbridge from 1:00-2:30 and 3:00-4:30                              

· If you cannot attend an in-person training, you can participate in an Evanced webinar in early April.
· Suggestions for Illustrators for the 2013 “Underground” theme can be sent to Sharon Rawlins srawlins@njstatelib.org.  Sharon is also accepting slogan ideas for the “Underground” theme.  It is not too early to let Sharon know if you have an idea for a general theme for the summer of 2014! 

· NJLA Executive Board
· There was a meeting on February 15, 2011.  The bulk of the meeting dealt with creating a proposed model for district libraries.  There is a task force that is focusing on resource sharing and funding options for libraries.  This type of model has been done in state including MI and CA.  This model would allow for one or a group of libraries to create a district library not bound by geography and funded outside the municipality, therefore not subject to the municipal cap.  In order to establish a district library it would have to go to a vote.  Plans would need to be approved by the State Library before going to a vote.  Legislation regarding the district library model needs to be created.  NJLA members will have a chance to comment.

· In the light of recent events, the NJLA Exec Board passed a statement that public spaces should be free to all patrons.  

· LibraryLinkNJ

· GangWise workshops on March 1 and March 2. 

· Many webinars coming up, complete info at http://www.infolink.org –

· March 9 – Copyright with Carrie Russell of the SLJ column.  Please send questions ahead of time to help focus the discussion.

· March 10 – Financial Reference led by Cynthia Lambert
· March 15 – Mobile Technology led by  Jason Griffey
· March 16 – Grant Writing 101 led by Stephanie Gerding

· April 12 – Social Networks for Libraries

· April 13 – Grant Writing 201 (Grant Writing 101 is a pre-requisite)

· Member Updates (please also see wiki: http://njla.pbworks.com/Member-updates)

· Cynthia Leitich Smith (author of Blessed, Tantalize, and others) made a very successful appearance at the New Brunswick Public Library.  

· Sue Grotoyon of the Monroe Township Library meet with middle school staff to construct the summer reading lists.  She encourages all to try and get input into the summer reading lists in our area.

· Saleena Davidson reported that the construction at the South Brunswick Library is complete.  The mural the teens have been working on is almost finished.  During Teen Tech Week the iMedia group will celebrate its one-year anniversary by showing You Tube videos they have created.  Check them out at: http://www.youtube.com/user/SoBrunsLibTeens

· Rosanne Parry, author of Heart of a Shepherd will be in New York in April and in November.  After hearing that we put her book on the ballot and the emotional discussion we had she has offered to make appearance in NJ while she is in the area.  If you are interested in hosting her please contact Kate Vasilik, vasilik@bccls.org for the author’s contact information.

· Congratulations for Colleen Affirme who is expecting her first child in the late spring.  

Upcoming Events:

· Teen Tech Week, “Mix & Mash,” is March 6-12, 2011.  Please send any program ideas from your library to Sharon Rawlins at srawlins@njstatelib.org.
· Email ideas for articles in the NJLA Newsletter Summer issue to Kathy Dempsey [newsletter_editor@njla.org] by March 30, 2011.
· 2011 NJLA Conference: Libraries are Essential: Equality, Liberty, Opportunity:
May 2-4 (Monday-Wednesday) at the Ocean Place Resort & Spa in Long Branch.

The Section Conference Committee will be scheduling moderators to be available at the date/time of specific programs.  Please volunteer after the business meeting or contact Saleena.

Garden State Teen Book Awards:

· There was a long discussion on how to better promote the award and the use of the ballot.  Suggestions are listed below, many will be used in order to create a toolkit.  If you are interested in working on the toolkit please contact Kate Vasilik, vasilik@bccls.org.  

· Create book trailers

· Compile our reviews and blog posts in a central location, either of the section’s wiki or a separate blog.  

· Provide an incentive to libraries who submit votes.  Possible raffle a set of winning or nominated titles.

· Host a LibraryLink NJ webinar with booktalks and toolkit ideas.  Promote to NJALS members as well.

· Create a printed toolkit of best practices 

· Create a bigger announcement of the winners.
· Hold a program/event during which teens can vote

· Create a timeline of events

· Since the NJASL conference has moved to December we need to send them information regarding the ballots sooner.

· Create a facebook page with an album of the book covers so that teens can vote by “liking”.

· Move the voting deadline forward or back

· Make a template for the bookmark with a QR code that would take teens to the voting page.

· Discussion of GSTBA Grade 9-12 Fic nominations, titles for the ballot chosen!

· Send annotations for the Grade 6-8 Fic and Grades 9-12 Fic to Sandi Cronce at scronce@optonline.net


New Business:

Run for the YA Section Executive Board 2011-2012!  Deadline: March 31

If you are interested or have any questions at all, please ask a current Exec Board member!  Positions, eligibility requirements, and duties (http://njla.pbworks.com/f/Executive_Board_Member_Duties.doc): 

Some great reasons to run for the YA Exec Board:

· Serving on the Executive Board of the YA Section looks great on your resume!

· It’s an opportunity to learn more about how NJLA and various sections work.

· Volunteers who are willing to give a little extra time help to make our section great.

· Most importantly, you have the chance to work closely with other dedicated, inspiring, and funny colleagues, including your 2011-2012 leader, the eternally awesome Saleena Davidson.

Snack Sign-up for March 25.  Coffee at 9:00, meeting start at 9:30.
Healthy: 


Ann-Marie Aymer
Bread/Muffin/Bagel: 

Katie Nellen

Decadent: 


Pat Vasilik

Beverage: 


Sandi Cronce

The next meeting of the NJLA Young Adult Section, followed by deliberations of the GSTBA Nonfiction 6-12 list will be on Friday, March 25 at the South Brunswick Library.

Executive Board Contacts

Kate Vasilik, President




Saleena Davidson, Vice President

Franklin Lakes Public Library



South Brunswick Public Library

work: 201.891.2224 x105




work: 732.329.4000 x7634

cell: 609.203.6356





saleenadavidson@yahoo.com

kate_thelibrarian@yahoo.com

Emily Chornomaz, Secretary



Betsy Young Ware, Member-at-Large

Ferry Avenue Branch Library, Camden County

Bridgewater Public Library, Somerset County

work: 856-342-9789





work: 908.526.4016 x208

chornomaz@gmail.com 




byoung@sclsnj.org

Sandi Cronce, Member-at-Large



Laura Leonard, Past President

Willingboro Public Library




Hillsdale Public Library

work: 609.877.6668





work: 201.358.5072

scronce@optonline.net




leonard@bccls.org

